

## Ferris Board Approves Tuition, Room and Dining Leah D Nixon to: Archive

07/14/2010 04:40 PM

Included below is a press release regarding recent action by Ferris State University's Board of Trustees. Further information is available by contacting Leah Nixon, assistant director of News Services.

For Immediate Release July 14, 2010

Leah Nixon Ferris State University Assistant Director of News Services leahnixon@ferris.edu, (231) 591-5604

## Ferris Board of Trustees Approve Tuition, Room and Dining

BIG RAPIDS – The Ferris State University Board of Trustees approved a 4.75 percent increase in tuition for undergraduate students and a 2.9 percent increase in room and dining rates for the 2010-11 academic year during its regular meeting today (July 14). The board also approved a 6 percent tuition increase for graduate and first professional students.

In addition to tuition, room and dining, Ferris board members approved \$500,000 of one-time monies to assist families impacted by the current economy in addition to the ongoing Financial Aid support provided students. Also, new for the 2010-11 academic year, the University is offering the Ferris Achievement Scholarship, which is an extension of the Woodbridge N. Ferris Scholarship. The scholarship ranges from \$1,000 to \$4,000 based upon a student's qualifications.

New and continuing full-time resident undergraduates will pay \$331 per credit hour – \$4,965 per semester or \$9,930 annually based upon 15 credits per semester. This equates to \$225 more per semester

Room and dining residence hall rates for students will rise from \$8,340 to \$8,580 annually for a standard occupancy room and all meals included. The increase will allow the University to continue providing quality and flexibility in housing and dining options, and to maintain facilities.

The per-credit tuition rate of \$425 for resident graduate students will rise to \$450 for the 2010-11 academic year. Tuition for students taking credits from the University's first professional programs will increase to \$545 per credit hour for Optometry and \$534 per credit hour for Pharmacy.

Kendall College of Art and Design students will see a 4.75 percent increase in tuition for general education courses and a 6 percent increase for studio courses, with a full-time undergraduate student paying \$331 per credit for general education courses and \$650 for studio courses. Annually, a full-time undergraduate student at Kendall can expect to pay \$15,672 for 30 credits (12 general education and 18 studio courses).

The board also approved the Energy Conservation Measures Project, which will help the university lower operating costs by reducing utility expenses. Energy conservation measures earmarked for implementation include replacing water fixtures when necessary with low flow water fixtures, using low flow water fixtures in new construction, installing low flow water fixtures on faucets, installing low flow water fixtures in on-campus housing, installing/replacing lighting fixtures and lamps with more energy efficient models, considering LED lighting for some applications, and installing motion sensors for some building areas. The energy conservation measures are expected to result in an annual savings of \$262,500.

Additionally, board members approved a Housing Investment Plan. The plan includes such improvements as paint, new lobby and walkway carpeting, new lobby furniture and entertainment equipment, and window treatments for the University's South Campus residence halls.

Previous South Campus improvements include renovation of The Rock Café and creation of a green space on the South Commons. Current and future projects on South Campus will include upgrades to Brophy, McNerney, Miller, Pickell, Taggart and Ward halls.

In other business, the board approved the following:

- A 2010-11 general fund operating budget of \$183 million, which includes \$48.5 million in projected state funding;
- Grant awards, including a National Institute of Environmental Health Sciences award for investigating the effect of UVA/UVB irradiation on melanocyte stem cells and its relationship to the development of melanoma, Michigan Center for Career and Technical Education award, and Career and Technical Education Professional Development award;
- Naming the third floor of the Center for Collaborative Health Education (Michigan College of Optometry) "The Herbert H. and Grace A. Dow Interactive Eye Learning Center;"
- Re-allocation of unused 2009 bond proceeds from the East Campus Suites project toward capital improvements in existing housing facilities, and the Arts and Sciences Mechanical System Replacement Project;
- Professional services contracts that include retaining the services of graphic designer Al
  Williams until a replacement is hired for the University's senior graphic designer, who
  retired in June; continuing the work of Lynne Hernandez on the Educational Doctorate in
  Community College Leadership; authorizing Kantorwassink of Grand Rapids to provide
  marketing campaign support to the Marketing and Communications department; and
  hiring search firm Parker Executive Search for the Athletics director search;
- The term sheet, payment of preliminary project expenses and a resolution to declare official intent to reimburse for expenditures from bond proceeds for the Grand Rapids Federal Building Project;
- Documents for the completion of the Center for Collaborative Health Education;
- Revising the board-approved University Community and Public Welfare: Smoking Policy to conform to state law and clarify aspects of the policy for consistent application,

implementation and enforcement;

- The Student Recreation Center Pool Systems Renovation Project;
- Adding Bay City resident Karl H. Roth of Wells Fargo Advisors and Roth-Cooley Financial Group to The Ferris Foundation Board of Directors.

The next full meeting of the board is tentatively scheduled for Friday, Nov. 5.

- 30 -

Leah Nixon Assistant Director of News Services University Advancement & Marketing 420 Oak Street, PRK 101 Ferris State University Big Rapids, MI 49307-2031 (231) 591-5604 / fax (231) 591-2985